
 
Carthorpe Parish Council 

 

MINUTES 
 

of the meeting held on Monday 27 March 2017  
in the Community Hall 

Present 
Mr R Alderson   - Chairman (RCA) 
Mr P Wealleans  - Parish Councillor (PW) 
Mr Charlie Craggs  - Parish Councillor (CC) 
Mr Kevin Askham  - Parish Councillor (KA) 
 
Ms H Barden   - Clerk (HB) 
 
Mr David Webster  - District Councillor (DW) 
 
3 members of the public were present.  
 
1. Apologies for Absence 

Mrs Elizabeth Davison  - Parish Councillor (ED) 
Mr Arthur Barker  - County Councillor(AB) 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 None given 
 

3. Minutes of previous meeting 
3.1 The minutes of the meeting held on 30 November which had been held over pending 
 agreement from Elizabeth Davison were signed as correct. A letter of resignation 
 from Elizabeth Davison to the Chairman has been received.  This causes a casual 
 vacancy to arise within the Parish Council. The Clerk updated the meeting as to the 
 information and advice she had received from YLCA and Hambleton District Council 
 Electoral Services. Namely that HDC will provide a notice for the noticeboard 
 advising requests for an election. If no request has been received by HDC by the 8 
 May, HDC will advise the next steps after 8 May. 
 
3.2 The minutes of the meeting of 20 February were agreed and signed as correct. 
 
4. Matters Arising 
4.1 Planning application 16/02750/Proposed detached dwelling – Rosedene, 

confirmation received that this has been GRANTED. 
4.1 RCA confirmed that a loan defibrillator had been received and was in the box. 
4.2 The clerk reported information received from the Treasurer of Bedale Community 

Library about the use of the Library by residents of Carthorpe. CC suggested that any 
amount donated to the Library be sent wit he proviso that the council’s budget fpor 
the year had already been set. The meeting agreed to donate a sum of £100. 

 
4. Finance 
4.1 Payment to YLCA for membership for the next year of £119.00 was approved. 
  



4.2 Parish Precepts 
 RCA updated the meeting on information received from YLCA regarding a 2% cap on 

parish precepts. It was discussed that the precept next year should increase by 2% 
next year in order to mitigate any future caps. 

 
4.3 The clerk updated the meeting. A form to capture new signatories had been 

received, which was duly completed. 
 
5. Planning Applications 
5.1 The clerk advised information received from YLCA regarding planning training 
 courses. Nobody to attend. 
 
6. Correspondence 
6.1 Notification of the Hambleton Parish Liaison meeting on Thursday 18 May had been 
 received. RCA and PW to attend. 
6.2 A number of other items of information based correspondence had been received 
 with no actions arising. 
 
The clerk was requested to try and borrow a wi-fi dongle for the next meeting. 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.14pm. 
 
Date of next meeting Monday 8 May 2017 to follow on from the Open Meeting.  


